Senate Committee: Education and Employment

QUESTION ON NOTICE Budget Estimates 2018 - 2019

Outcome: Schools and Youth

Department of Education and Training Question

Education and Employment Legislation Committee

Tabled doc #: []

Tabled by: D. Mithel - Bruniges

Senator Jacinta Collins asked on 31 May 2018.

Date: S/6//3

Question

Request for letters sent from the PM outlining the withdrawal form NIRA

Answer

Letters from the Prime Minister, the Hon Malcolm Turnbull MP, attached.

Attachments

Letter to Chief Minister Barr

Letter to Chief Minister Gunner

Letter to Premier Andrews

Letter to Premier Berejiklian

Letter to Premier Hodgman

Letter to Premier McGowan

Letter to Premier Palaszczuk

Letter to Premier Weatherill



PRIME MINISTER

Reference: MS17-002795

13 JUL 2017

Mr Andrew Barr MLA Chief Minister of the Australian Capital Territory GPO Box 1020 CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Chief Minister

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



13 JUL 2017

The Hon Daniel Andrews MP Premier of Victoria GPO Box 4912VV MELBOURNE VIC 3002

Dear Premier

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



13 JUL 2017

The Hon Will Hodgman MP Premier of Tasmania GPO Box 123 HOBART TAS 7001

Dear Premier

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



13 JUL 2017

The Hon Annastacia Palaszczuk MP Premier of Queensland PO BOX 15185 CITY EAST OLD 4002

Dear Premier Annas Lacia

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



13 JUL 2017

The Hon Michael Gunner MLA Chief Minister of the Northern Territory GPO Box 3146 DARWIN NT 0801

Dear Chief Minister,

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



13 JUL 2017

The Hon Gladys Berejiklian MP Premier of New South Wales GPO Box 5341 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Promier

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



PRIME MINISTER

Reference: MS17-002795

13 JUL 2017

The Hon Mark McGowan MLA Premier of Western Australia 1 Parliament House WEST PERTH WA 6005

Dear Premier Mosle,

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely



13 JUL 2017

The Hon Jay Weatherill MP Premier of South Australia GPO Box 2343 ADELAIDE SA 5001

Dear Premier Jay

On 22 June 2017, my Government successfully legislated its *Quality Schools* reforms and will invest an additional \$23.4 billion in recurrent funding for Australian schools over the next ten years (2018 – 2027).

The amendments we have made to the *Australian Education Act 2013* (the Act) will deliver a better, fairer and truly needs-based Commonwealth school funding model. By the end of the decade, every student, irrespective of the state or territory they live in, will receive funding from the Commonwealth based on a consistent formula.

Under section 22(2) of the Act, payments by the Commonwealth Government will require that states and territories be party to a national reform agreement with the Commonwealth, supported by bilateral implementation agreements. This recognises our collective and long standing commitment to national efforts to improve outcomes for Australian students.

The Commonwealth Minister for Education and Training, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham has written to his state and territory counterparts proposing that all jurisdictions now work together to reach agreement on the *School funding and reform principles* by the end of this year to enable funding to flow from January 2018, with a new national reform agreement to be negotiated in 2018. With the amended legislation now in place and the processes for the development of a new agreement now in train, the Commonwealth will, as advised in 2014, withdraw from the National Education Reform Agreement (NERA) and the National Education Agreement with effect from 31 December 2017.

As the majority funder of government schools, states and territories play a crucial role. I look forward to working with you on this historic reform path that puts student need first, will make a real difference for Australian schools and deliver real improvements to student outcomes.

I have copied this letter to Minister Birmingham.

Yours sincerely